

WEST VIEW SHORES CIVIC ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER OCTOBER 2021

There's a nip in the air as fall descends on West View Shores. Mums and pumpkins are appearing on doorsteps, and boats are being readied for winter storage. Soon ghosts and goblins will visit our homes for treats.

Welcome New Officers and Board Members

Congratulations to our new officers and board members. Many thanks for their willingness to serve the community.

Vice-President Paul Fabiano

Secretary Debbie Gasparovic Treasurer Joyce Modzelewski

Asst Treasurer Judy Ryzner

Director East Carolann Candy

Director Central John Keech

Director West Kris Dummigan
Director at Large Jim Miliner

Committees for 2021-22

If you are willing to help with any of these committees, please contact the committee chairs. Your assistance will be much appreciated.

Activities Kathie Koster (410-275-8629; Kathleen.koster01@comcast.net)

Audit Joyce Modzelewski (410-275-4385, bluffgable@gmail.com)

Beach Clean Up/Adopt a Road Carolann Candy (717-666-8316;cacandy66@hotmail.com) Jim Miliner (jim@re-form.com; 410-952-5736)

By Laws Ed Lavin (410-275-8889; eandblavinjr@comcast.com

Capital Improvement Bob Crawford (302-593-4237; bcrawford@unitedelectric.com)

Common Area/Equipment Maintenance Dave Lee (215-870-3422); Keith Balink (610-621-0202; johnkeith@aol.com)

Drainage Paul Fabiano (ptfabiano@gmail.com)

Election Committee Ed Lavin (410-275-8889; eandblavinjr@comcast.com)

Welcome/Sunshine Carolann Candy (717-666-8316;

cacandy66@hotmail.com

ACTIVITIES FOR 2021-22

Harvest Moon October 23 6-9 PM Jetty Area

Join us for hot dogs and beans and s'mores and other goodies. Bring a snack or side dish to share and the beverage of your choice. We'll have a bonfire to keep us warm and get us in the fall spirit.

Sock Burning/Soup Mug In March 19 6-9 PM Jetty Area

Summer Solstice June 25 Dusk until dark Pier area

Crab Feast August 13 4-8 PM Picnic area Always a great way to enjoy crabs and visiting with friends and neighbors.

Woodfest (privately sponsored) July 2 4 PM Pier area

BEACH CLEAN UP May 21

Beach clean up is contracted and volunteers are not needed. Mini Beach Clean Ups throughout the summer are as follows and need volunteers:

June 11; July 9; August 13, September 10

DNR PROTECTED AREA

The Common Area of our community which is between the shoreline and Basin Road has been designated by the Department of Natural Resources as an environmentally protected area. It is our responsibility as a community to maintain it and to ensure that it is protected from damage. We must obtain permission from the county and/or state to carry out some maintenance of the area.

We ask that vehicles of all kinds keep out of the area except for certain special events. It is important that all residents and visitors comply with this request.

KEEPING THE COMMUNITY WELL MAINTAINED

Please help keep the community well maintained by trimming back trees and shrubbery that are sometimes unsightly and may also interfere with safety on our roads by blocking sight at intersections. Also, please do not spray mowed grass on the roads as it contributes to deterioration of the asphalt. We are fortunate to have very good roads and want to keep them that way.

DIRECTORY ON WEBSITE

We had general agreement at the Spring Meeting that we should put the directory on the website rather than print it in the future. By doing this we will not need to solicit ads to cover printing costs and we will be able to update information regularly. It will be printable for those folks who want a hard copy. The directory will be password protected. A password will be given to West View Shores property owners only. The password will be given in the invoice for maintenance fees annually.

UPDATE YOUR INFORMATION

Please update your information so that we will have accurate contact information for you. The newsletter is emailed to those with email addresses so please provide it to us to save mailing costs. Also, for those of you who are not in the community regularly, a neighbor can contact you if something is wrong on your property. This has been the case in the past and has been helpful to property owners.